
MAF/JMcC 
02/12/2005 
C:\DOCUMENTS AND SETTINGS\SPENCEJ\LOCAL SETTINGS\TEMPORARY INTERNET FILES\OLK8\PPOLDIRECT (2).DOC 

1

ITEM 4a 

 

 
AD HOC RESTRUCTURING COMMITTEE 
7 DECEMBER 2005 
 
Report of the Chief Executive 

 

Policy Directorate 

 
SUMMARY OF REPORT 
  

1. To agree the transfer of responsibilities from Policy to other Departments. 

 
RECOMMENDATION 
  

2. 

 

To make the transfer of Policy Directorate responsibilities effective from 1 January 
2006 as described in the report. 
 

MATTER FOR CONSIDERATION 
  

3.1 The Director of Policy retires on 31 December 2005. 

3.2 Council agreed at its meeting on 23 November to assign responsibility for Divisions 
of that Department as follows: 

Community Policy : to Regeneration and Community 
Housing and Advice : to Resources 
Personnel : to Corporate and Adult Social Services 
 

3.3 It is recommended that this transfer of responsibility takes effect from 1 January 
2006 keeping the composition of the individual Divisions in tact for the immediate 
future.  Further reports will be made to this Committee which could recommend 
changes in the composition of Divisions. 

3.4 The Administration and Staffing Section of the Policy Directorate is headed by my 
Personal Assistant.  It is recommended that for an interim period these services 
continue to be provided to the three Divisions as at present.  My secretarial services 
should also continue to be provided as at present. 

 
IMPLICATIONS 

 
Financial 
 
4. None directly arising. 
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Legal 
 
5. None directly arising. 

 
Personnel 
 
6. Detailed structures for the relevant Departments will be released for consultation in 

January 2006. 

 
Equalities impact 
 
7. None directly arising. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For more information contact: 
Background papers: 
List of appendices 

 
Michael Foote    Tel 01332 255448     e-mail michael.foote@derby.gov.uk 
None 
None 

 
 
 


